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President: Sue Droughton –5496 8909 (H)

5498 6699 (B)

Treasurer: Pam Termont-Schenk –5496 2035
Secretary: Glenda Moor -  3385 6160
Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes-5498 6066
FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK.
Well another Theatre night has come and gone with resounding success, I hope
all the members who got to see the show "Respect" enjoyed it. I know I did,
and we were so fortunate that Lewis and the cast joined us for supper after
both shows, our guests really appreciate being able to meet the cast
members. My sincere thanks go to all of our members who worked so hard
preparing supper, their very generous donations of beautiful food so that
our nights are so successful both as a social event and of financial benefit
to our club.

At the last Board Meeting it was decided that as a club we would ask each
club member to give a short talk about Zonta, what we know about Zonta, what
we have learnt from being a member of Zonta International, so as from this
upcoming Dinner Meeting I will be calling on members to prepare for this.

I was to start the ball rolling in July, but as we are hoping that Carole
will be joining us for dinner I am sure that we will enjoy hearing and
talking to her, and as our time is limited at our meetings I will put off
the Zonta talks until August. Carole is coming back to Australia for a short
time to visit her daughter who is ill.
At this dinner meeting Helene will be starting our new segment "My
Beautiful Career" and I look forward to hearing her story.

Please remember to advise Glenda if you are not able to come to dinner so
she can notify the Tavern of numbers.
	JULY 2007

	BIRTHDAYS
	ANNIVERSARIES

	Sue – 13 Aug is 60 and she isn’t even showing her age!!!!
	Patricia & Neil – 37 years 
Shirley & Peter (would have been 24 years this year)


TREASURERS REPORT

You should have received this from Pam by now.
A reminder that if you miss a meeting, regardless of apology, you need to pay $5.00 at the next available meeting.  This is an admin fee and is built into our $20 we pay when we have dinner.  If you attend dinner and don’t eat then you still need to pay the $5.

If you are unable to attend a meeting please give Glenda a telephone call on 3385 6160 (a/h)
STATUS OF WOMEN – SERVICE

The Status of Women/Service Committee will be meeting at my house at 9.30 on Friday 17 August to discuss our jobs for the rest of 2007 and to consider other information. 
Birthing Kits. Just a reminder that we are having a BIG packing day at Edith's home on Sunday 26 August. BYO lunch and a chair.
Cake Icing. On 12 July we had a fun night of good fellowship as we made up 120 cakes in just over two hours thanks to the presence of 11 of our members plus Glenda’s neighbour. We then treated ourselves to a cupper and cakes. Many thanks to our "cake supervisor" Pam B for letting us all invade her home. Thanks also to Patricia who delivered all the cakes to Caboolture Mobile Day Respite Centre (run by Blue Care), Blue Care Domiciliary and Spiritus (formerly St Luke’s).  


Breast Cushions. The church ladies have nearly finished making the 34 they have and Sara has another 20. A friend of Patricia's has made 37 cushions so we have a total of 211 cushions needing to be stuffed and delivered before December. At our next dinner meeting we will choose one or two dates to "Stuff cushions". My house is available. I suggest that we choose two evenings from the following dates. Mon 22 Oct, Mon 29 Oct, Tue 30 Oct, Mon 5 Nov, Tue 6 Nov or Thur 8 Nov. we will need all hands on deck to do 100 cushions per stuffing session or else we will have to run to a third session.

CRDVS  I have contacted Estrella to set a date for a meeting to discuss how we can support them in future, their needs and ideas for White Ribbon Day.
Goods for Carole

Patricia has received quotes from Fedex for sending goods to Mzuzu, Malawi.  

100kg packed in Fedex boxes costs $1476.60 and takes one week to arrive!!!  The birthing kits that have recently been sent took 3 months!!!  Patricia has offered to collect boxes from Fedex (at not cost to the club) and to start packing the goods that have already been collected.  
MEMBERSHIP/ORGANIZATION

No Report.
PUBLICITY/COMMUNICATION/UNITED NATIONS

When Patricia went to do the radio stint on 6 July the club hadn’t been slotted in so no radio for this month.  Will check if a time has been allocated for next month.
Finance & Fundraising
A huge thank you must go to everyone who helped with our last night of Respect.  Working my way through the crowd I heard nothing but praise for the supper (and the show of course)!  
It was wonderful that Rhonda and the cast attended yet again.  We sold $158 in raffle tickets, less the cost of the Entertainment Book of $48, and our profit from the raffles was $110.  Well done everyone.  Speaking to Lewis on the night, we have been offered as many tickets as we want for the upcoming show Carousel.  This will be from 17th October to 11th November inclusive.
I’d like to ask all Zontians to please ask around with family and friends to gather an expression of interest for this show so we can decide if we will do another Theatre night and supper.  We need 80 people.  We can also have a weekend matinee if we choose however we need to let Lewis know asap.  Please have a think and let us know.  

DATE CLAIMER

District Conference

Friday 7 September, Saturday 8 September and Sunday 9 September at Tweed Heads.  Friday is for 1st timers.
I sent the information through to everyone this week.  If you haven’t received it please advise me ASAP.

Patricia

THOUGHT FOR TODAY

All that counts in life is INTENTION.
CHARTER DINNER – SANDGATE CLUB

The Charter Dinner for the Zonta Club of Sandgate will be held on the 10 September everyone should have received their invitation by now.  

















